The Morgan Baptist Association Executive Committee convened in a scheduled meeting on Monday, January 27,2020 at 6:30 p.m. in Hacker Hall of the Morgan Baptist Association, Hartselle, Alabama. The following were present: Alison Blackwood, Earl Haygood, Veronna Keen, Jay Keen, Randy Sellers, Mahlon LeCroix, Walter Blackman, Fran Edmondson, Earl Holt, Chris Martin, A. Ray Lee, Christopher Cambell, Virginia Alexander, Greg Compton, Randy Ashley.

Moderator, Chris Martin, called the meeting to order, stated that a quorum was not present, and declaring that reports would be given, but no business requiring official action of the committee would be considered.

Dr. Randy Ashley presented a devotional on the theme, "The greatest day of my life". He concluded there had been a number of great days, but the greatest of all was when he found Jesus as his Savior.

The moderator noted a copy of the minutes of the last meeting were available for review in the packet of reports, but no action was taken to approve them.

The finance committee's report was given by Wally Blackman. He spoke briefly to the report also found in the packet of reports.

No personnel committee report was given.

A credential committee oral report was given by A. Ray Lee in which he stated the name of Oak Park had been changed to Grace Life to update our records. This did not require any official action. He also read a letter from Soul Harbor Baptist Church which had presented a letter stating a desire to rejoin the Association. No action is required at the present. The letter is attached to these minutes. He also stated the need to update the list of churches.

An oral missions team committee report was given by Alison Blackwood in the place of Stephen Cannon. Plans are moving forward with before mentioned plans involving Peru, and possibility of Wyoming and others.

Virginia Alexander, Director of Project Care, gave a positive report of the ministries under Project Care and gave the Disaster Relief report in the absence of Geno Shirey. Details of her report are found in the packet of reports.

DOM Ken Blackwood referred to his printed report then shared his heart on matters of positive ministries.

Because of lack of a quorum no old or new business was conducted.

Session was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Submitted by:

A. Ray Lee, Clerk, Morgan Baptist Association